Natural Sciences Chairs Council

May 2, 2011
1:00-2:40 p.m. BI-104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for April 18, 2011 – Approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 
Dwight – Dr. Stoner and 6 nursing students will be leaving on Saturday to Norway for an exchange program.
Lory – She reported that the CNS Outstanding Undergraduate is Krystina Bradford from biology and the CNS Outstanding Graduate is Anthony De La Loza from Computer Science and Engineering.
2. Announcements from Administration

Action Items:  

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update – George 
Summer – Priority registration begins on May 9th. 
Fall 2011 – Priority registration begins on May 26th.
Winter 2012 – Schedule build begins on May 23rd. 
2. Change in Enrollment data – George reported that he has made some minor revisions to the enrollment data that now reflects graduate and open university numbers. Graduate students are now included in enrollment and FTES. Open university students are accounted for.  However, they are not included in the enrollment and FTES.
3. Open University Disbursement – Renee reported that funds generated from open university courses will now be housed in a separate trust account, and the funds may only be utilized for support of the courses but not to include any faculty salary. She requested that the chairs submit the types of items that each department purchases to her so she can compile a list for the dean to take to the next dean’s meeting on Wednesday. 
4. Discussion on the status of SB1440 program approvals – Geology reported that they found out that if any of the degrees offered in a major require more than 180 units to graduate, that degree may be exempt from this program. Kinesiology and chemistry reported that they met with other kinesiology and chemistry departments in the CSU, and each approved five courses that can be taught at the community colleges. The math chairs in the CSU did not agree with some of the classes listed on the TMC.  However, they don’t feel like anything can be done about removing those courses. The nursing chairs were focusing on the RN-BSN program rather than the generic BSN program, which is mandatory three years and should not apply to the SB 1440 program. For those chairs who have not been contacted, the dean suggested that they contact Bob Sperry who has been a part of the ongoing negotiations to stay on top of this evolving program.  When the required courses are identified, departments that can not comply should inform the provost of this fact.
5. SOAR class limits – Cindy passed around the final numbers for the class limits based on what was submitted to her by the chairs. She also reported that she now has access to pull student numbers projected to be attending advising and orientation programs and can send them directly to the chairs instead of waiting for someone in admissions to do it. Cindy also passed around a sheet that shows the expected number of transfer students for May 14th. The list also showed assigned rooms for each department. She asked that the chairs list the faculty that will be participating on May 14th and change the assigned room if needed. Cindy stated that the students coming to campus on May 14th and June 4th will not be registering for their classes on campus.  They will only get orientation and advising. She also reported that faculty who participate on May 14th will not receive a stipend. 
6. Faculty Activity Form for Department data – The dean asked the chairs to peruse the attachment and give suggestions on whether or not the format was acceptable. There was a lengthy discussion on the items that were listed and how the data would be used once it was collected. The chairs agreed that the data should reflect the last three to four years instead of seven years. They also agreed to include this data form as part of the department data in case they need to utilize it later.
7. Transition with Dave Maynard – The dean reported that he and Dave have been meeting regularly over the past three weeks and that Dave is now ready to meet with the chairs and the college staff individually to gather information to better prepare for his transition into Interim Dean. He will be contacting the chairs to set up meetings with them within the next few weeks. 
8. Status of faculty recruiting 
a. Chemistry – The offer has been verbally accepted and Academic Personnel will get an official letter out this week.
b. Biology – The offer has been verbally accepted and Academic Personnel will get an official letter out this week. The second search was canceled.

c. Nursing – Both searches failed.
9. Construction Projects – George
Observatory – The contractor is wrapping up their work, and George does not have a final completion date. The dean reported that the ribbon cutting ceremony has been postponed indefinitely until the observatory is completely ready.
Garden near pool and fitness center – The contractor is continuing with the planting of trees and plants. The project is expected to be completed sometime this month.
Nursing laboratory addition – The project is still progressing, but there is no rush for completion at this point. 
